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CITY OF WINNIPEG PRE-CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
TO: BUSINESSES / RESIDENTS 
 
RE: 2023 JOHNSON AVENUE WEST – PAVEMENT AND WATER MAIN RENEWALS 

 
Please be advised Johnson Avenue West from Henderson Highway to Levis Street is scheduled for a pavement 
and water main renewal project in Spring 2023.  
 
Construction start: May 2023 
Duration:   18 weeks 
 

We will start work on Johnson Avenue West from Henderson Highway to Levis Street in May 2023. We will renew 
the watermain, improve drainage, reconstruct the roadway, widen the sidewalks, and replace traffic signals and 
streetlights. 
 
To accommodate the new sidewalks, we will permanently remove one eastbound traffic lane. This lane is currently 
used mostly for parking. Parking will remain on the north side of Johnson Avenue West. 
See sketch below for a rendering of the future road cross section. 

 

 

Traffic impacts:  

• Johnson Avenue West will be fully closed to traffic from Henderson Highway to Levis Street 
o We anticipate opening one lane of westbound traffic by September 

• One sidewalk will be maintained throughout 
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• Parking on Johnson will be removed for the duration of the project 

• Transit will be rerouted; we will provide more information in the next notice  
Additional watermain work will also take place on: 

1. Brazier Street from Gordon Avenue to Chalmers Avenue 
2. Levis Street from the Poplar Avenue/Johnson Avenue W alley to Watt Street 
3. Watt Street from Chalmers Avenue to mid-block between Thames Avenue and Chalmers Avenue 

 
Work on Johnson Avenue is expected to take about 18 weeks. The additional watermain work on Brazier St, Levis 
St, and Watt St is expected to take up to an additional five weeks to complete but may happen at the same time 
as work on Johnson Avenue West. 
 
We will issue a second notice approximately one week prior to construction. Meanwhile, if you have accessibility 
concerns, special access requirements, planned special events, known underground appurtenances such as 
sprinklers or lighting cables within 6m of the Johnson Avenue West curb line, or any other questions regarding this 
construction, please contact Kelly Groff at Kelly.Groff@wsp.com. WSP Canada Inc. (WSP) is the City’s contract 
administrator for this project. 
 

Additional information on this Regional Renewal project is available online at 
https://legacy.winnipeg.ca/publicworks/construction/projects/MunroeWattJohnson.stm 

We appreciate your patience during construction and look forward to a new Johnson Avenue West in 2023. 
 

Sincerely, 
WSP Canada Inc. 
 

 
 

Kelly Groff, P.Eng.  
Lead Transportation Engineer 
 
 
 
Cc: Jason Schreyer, Councillor – Elmwood-East Kildonan Ward 
 R. Munro, CET – Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 D. Mikulik – Customer Service Division, Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 311, City of Winnipeg 
 J. Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Director’s Office, Public Works Department 
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